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Galloway, N.J. – One-third of all New Jersey voters still doubt the legitimacy of the 2020 
election for United States president, according to a poll released Thursday, Oct. 3 by the 
Hughes Center for Public Policy at Stockton University. 

As many as 24% of New Jersey voters disagreed strongly and 9% disagreed somewhat 
that the 2020 election for president was fair and secure. The rate remains steady from a 
March 2021 Stockton poll which found that 34% of New Jerseyans disagreed, at least to 
some extent, that the 2020 election was fair.  

Election distrust persists in 2024. Nearly one-third (31%) said they have little (18%) to no 
confidence (13%) that votes will be accurately cast and counted in November’s election. 

Majorities agree, at least somewhat, that the 2020 election was fair (63%) and are at 
least somewhat confident that the result will be accurate this year (68%). There is a clear 
split in election doubt and distrust along party lines. 

“The poll goes to show that years after Jan. 6 and the election turmoil of 2020, election 
distrust is pretty much baked in among a certain group of voters,” said Alyssa Maurice, 
the center’s director of Research. “Despite the lack of evidence of widespread fraud, this 
skepticism is not budging.” 

The poll of 630 registered voters was released by the William J. Hughes Center for 
Public Policy and has a margin of error of +/- 3.9 percentage points. 

With distrust looming over the electoral process, more than one-third (36%) of voters say 
they have little (26%) to no confidence (10%) that there will be a smooth and peaceful 
transition of leadership after the election when a new president is sworn into office. 
About 1 in 5 (22%) are very confident in a smooth transition of power, while 36% are at 
least somewhat confident and 6% are not sure.  

Voters’ trust in other democratic institutions, like a free press, is also low with less than 
half (45%) saying they are very (12%) or somewhat (34%) confident that journalists will 
report news related to the election fairly and accurately. One in five are not too confident 
and one-third are not at all confident. The Hughes Center recently hosted an event with 
Peter Baker, chief White House correspondent for The New York Times, on journalistic 
ethics and challenges in the current media landscape, including declining trust. 







Stockton. The Hughes Center can be found on YouTube @StocktonHughesCenter, and 
can be followed on Facebook @StocktonHughesCenter and X @HughesCenter. 
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Stockton University 
Stockton University is ranked among the top public universities in the nation. Our nearly 9,000 
students can choose to live and learn on the 1,600-acre wooded main campus in the Pinelands 
National Reserve in South Jersey and at our coastal residential campus just steps from the beach 
and Boardwalk in Atlantic City. The university offers more than 160 undergraduate and graduate 
programs. Learn more at stockton.edu. 

 

 

 


